
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

SEP 3 0 2023 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 966 without my signature. 

This bill would require the Division of Boating and Waterways and the State 
Coastal Conservancy to submit a report to the Legislature about shoreline 
erosion control efforts. 

The cost of this one-time report is substantial. In addition, the 2022 and 2023 
Budgets provide a combined totalof $930 million General Fund to the State 
Coastal Conservancy for coastal resilience projects. While this funding is not 
specifically dedicated to coastal erosion, projects funded through these 
appropriations will address the concerns this measure intends to identify. 

For the e reasons, I can~ot sign this bill. 
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